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April 23, 2015

Ray Eubanks

Plan Review Administrator
Department of Economic Opportunity
Bureau of Community Planning
Caldwell Building

107 East Madison Street MSC 160
Tallahassee, FL 32399-4120

RE: Extension Request — Sugar Hill Sector Plan (SEPL14-0001)

Dear Mr. Eubanks,

Hendry County received the Department’s Objections, Recommendations, and Comments
(ORC) Report dated November 3, 2014 for the proposed Sugar Hill Sector Plan. The applicant
submitted a letter to Hendry County requesting an extension for the adoption hearing (sec
attached letter dated April 20, 2015). Pursuant to Section 163.3184(4)(e)1, Florida Statutes, the
deadline for the adoption of a comprehensive plan amendment may be extended by agreement
with notice to the state land plannmg agency and any affected person that provided comments on
the amendment. Hendry County is in agreement with the request to extend the date of the
adoption hearing up through and including December 31, 2015. All affected persons that
provided comments have been mailed a copy of this notice.

If you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to call me at 863.675.5240 or
email margaret.emblidge@hendryfla.net

Sincerely,
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Margaret Emblidge, AICP
Planning & Community Development Director

Attachment: Letter Dated April 20, 2015 from HCI Planning & Development
cc: File
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April 20, 2015

Ms. Margaret Emblidge, AICP

Hendry County Planning and
Community Development Director

640 S. Main Street

LaBelle, Florida 33935

RE:  Sugar Hill Sector Plan
Request to Extend Date for Adoption Hearing

Dear Margaret:

The Sugar Hill Sector Plan was approved for transmittal by the Hendry County Board of County
Commissioners on August 26, 2014. On November 3, 2014, the Objections, Recommendations,
and Comments (ORC) Report issued by the Department of Economic Opportunity was received
by Hendry County and the Applicants.

Pursuant to Section 163.3184(4)(e)!, Florida Statutes, the Applicants respectfully request that
Hendry County extend the date of the second (Adoption) public hearing on the Sugar Hill Sector
Plan up through and including December 31, 2015.

Please let me know if you have any questions or require additional information to process this
request.

Sincfer’e/ly,
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Kathy Hattaway Bengochea
Président
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